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San Joaquin Solar 1 & 2 08-AFC-12

SUBJECT: THE CALIFORNIA DEPARTMENT OF CONSERVATION, DIVISION OF OIL, GAS &
GEOTHERMAL RESOURCES (DOGGR) MAP 503

(559)935-2941

Ellie Townsend-Hough, Commission staff, spoke with Glenn Muggleberg, DOGGR District 5
(Coalinga, CA), to discuss Map 503 of the East Coalinga Extension, Guijarral Hills, and Pleasant
Valley Fields which shows six oil wells located in the northeastern corner of the San Joaquin
Solar 1 & 2 proposed project site. The wells are Chevron USA Inc wells, nos. 62, 71, 73, 81, 82,
and 84. Staff confirmed that the wells were abandoned according to DOGGR’s standards and
there were no other wells mapped on the site.



